
Annex 7

GUIDELINES ON PHILGEPS POSTING

Maintain/Update the PhilGEPS posting of all Invitations to Bids and awarded contracts pursuant 
to the Government Procurement Reform Act, Republic Act No. 9184, for transactions from 
January 1,2022 to December 31,2022. including the Early Procurement of FY 2022 Non-CSE 
items.

Departments/agencies should ensure that the status of notices in the PhilGEPS System for all 
transactions for the period January 1, 2022 to December 31, 2022, including the Early 
Procurement of FY 2022 Non-CSE items, is updated on or before January 31, 2023. Failed or 
cancelled bid status should still be updated in PhilGEPS.

Agencies should track their status through the PhilGEPS microsite link for monitoring purposes: 
https://open.philqeps.gov.ph/pbb. In the generated Excel report, bid notices will only be 
tagged as COMPLY if the Notice of AWARD and the Notice to Proceed have been posted. 
Likewise, those NOTICES with multiple lots and PARTIALLY AWARDED. FAILED and 
CANCELLED NOTICES will also be considered COMPLY.

If the agency is unable to update the system or post the BAC Resolution, Notices of Award/Bid 
Results, Actual Approved/Awarded Contracts and Notices to Proceed/Purchase Orders for 
public bidding transactions above one million (PI,000,000) in the PhilGEPS due to factors that 

outside of their control, the agency is no longer required to submit a letter of justification to 
PhilGEPS/A025 lATF.

The Agency Head, with the help of its Performance Management Teams, shall continue to 
implement, monitor, and enforce compliance with the PhilGEPS requirements. Justification shall 
be subject to the self-assessment of the agency whether acceptable or not. Compliance with 
these conditions shall still be used as the basis in determining the eligibility of responsible units 
and individuals.
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